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LEWIS “AL” ELAM 

USAF RETIRED
1934-2007

The Lake Worth High family has lost a dear 
friend and loyal supporter with the death of Al 

Elam, class of 1952. Al passed away in Good Samaritan Hospital in West 
Palm Beach on October 31, 2007 from leukemia.

Al spent twenty-two years in The Air Force after which he and Ann 
returned to their roots in Palm Springs. Al was an avid golfer and enjoyed 
gardening but, after family, his first love was commitment to his alma 
mater, Lake Worth High School. When plans were being made to form 
a Lake Worth High School Alumni Foundation, I consulted with Dennis 
Dorsey, ‘53. He suggested that I contact Al Elam who had also voiced a 
desire to form an alumni foundation. Al and I then traveled to Richmond, 
IN to attend a workshop on “How to do it.” During the following months 
Al, Dennis and I worked together to make the dream a reality. 

No one has contributed more of himself to The Alumni Foundation 
than Al. He served as the second president and volunteered for every 
committee the board of directors approved. He gave tours of the 
school to class reunions, served as our “Webmaster” to establish the 
web sites for both The Alumni Foundation and Dollars for Scholars 
Scholarship Foundation and ordered and maintained inventory of alumni 
merchandise. When The Alumni Foundation established the “Pave The 
Way” engraved brick program for scholarships, Al took on a personal 
responsibility to get every member of the class of ‘52 to purchase a brick 
with their names on it. His class now has 60 bricks installed in front of 
Tommy Hansen Hall. If Al knew that a classmate could not afford the 
$100 for a brick, he would pay for it himself. He also purchased bricks 
for classmates who had passed away early in life and had been virtually 
forgotten by others. Al took great pride in assisting classmate Charlie 
Brooks in the planning of the annual “Kissimmee Shootout,” a reunion 
of Lake Worth grads at Charlie’s hotel in Kissimmee. At his death, Al was 
our representative in working with the publisher of our next edition of 
The Lake Worth High School Alumni Directory. He also was working 
with the Dollars for Scholars golf tournament committee, giving his time 
and money to help insure a successful tournament. It will take several 
people to fill Al’s shoes.

Al is survived by his wife of 51 years, Ann; children, Allyn (Ron) Elam-
Mask; and Bert (Barbara) Elam; grandson, Noah Benjamin Elam-Mask; 
and a host of family and friends, many of whom live around the world.

At the family’s request, a scholarship endowment has been established 
in Al’s name. Contributions should be made to LWHS Alumni Foundation 
with the notation “Elam Scholarship”. Contributions should be mailed 
to LWHS Alumni Foundation, 1701 Lake Worth Road, Lake Worth, FL 
33460.

Al must have been born with a need to help others. Durting the time 
he was a captain in the Air Force, he was known as “Captain Al, the 
Airman’s Pal.”

Dave Cantley , Alumni Board Member and President Lake Worth 
Dollars for Scholars
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President’s Message 

To All Our Friends And 
Alumni Members:

Goodness, how time flies. It 
seems like only yesterday you 
all asked me to fulfill the office 
of President of the Alumni Foundation. Well, yesterday was two years ago. As 
I look back I can only feel grateful for that opportunity. Ever since I graduated 
in 1961, with the senior superlative of “Most School Spirit”, (I must feel 1961 
was the BEST graduation class ever), I have always felt a tremendous obligation 
to my teachers and especially my coaches for helping me start out into this old 
world. Serving as your president for the past two years has been one of the 
greatest honors I have ever experienced. 

As with any challenge, there is always a feeling of fulfillment, and of course, 
another feeling of things left undone. Among the things we have accomplished 
have been: 

1. Adding many more hard working members to The Board Of Directors.
2. Creating several successful committees. Such as the Membership 

Committee which has resulted in an increase in membership.
3. Securing a off-site storage bay to house Alumni sales and historical items.
4. Naming a committee to gather the sales items into one place and starting 

a written inventory.	
5 Starting a Reunion Committee to track down various class reunions and 

securing a presence at those reunions for the Alumni Foundation to sell our 
items and recruit new members..

6. Arranging a Committee for filming and recording for sale a Guided 
Tour of the new school by retired principal Dave Cantley for availability to all 
graduates and friends who may have moved out of the area and not seen the 
many improvements.

7. Attending and encouraging Alumni members to attend school athletic 
events as a group under the banner of the Alumni Foundation.

8. Recruiting a classmate of mine to assist Mr. Cantley in breathing new and 
exciting life into a major fundraiser in danger of failing - the Golf Tournament.

9. Selling and depleting existing inventory then rebuilding substantial stock 
for the future.

10. Naming a committee to begin written procedures for each fundraising 
function to make it easier for new committee members to learn what and how 
to do.

.............and lots more.
However, as I mentioned, there were some things that we just didn’t get 

done. Among them were:
1. Starting a Youth Advisory Council as an auxiliary to the board, comprised 

of younger and more recent graduating alumni. Their function would be to 
bridge the most recent ten years of activities.

2. Working closer with Mr. Cantley to add and increase endowments to 
Dollars For Scholars.

3. Working more with the “Trojan Twenty”, the oldest high school booster 
club in Florida.

These things happened on my watch, but none would have been 
accomplished without the tireless efforts of the entire volunteer board of 
directors. I would like to especially recognize and thank the newer board 
members for it is their unselfish dedication that has made it easier on the 
balance of the existing board.

I would like to invite you to become more involved and join with us on 
some of our many fund raising activities. You can find membership applications 
on one of the following pages. You don’t have to be a graduate or even to have 
attended Lake Worth High School to be a member. The cost of membership? 
Only $25.00 if you are a single or $40.00 for a couple. Or you can get information 
by calling the Alumni Foundation office at the High School - (561)533-6340.

Come with us and join your LAKE WORTH HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI 
FOUNDATION.

 Stay tuned..... Do you remember?....“The light of our learning is still brightly 
burning....... Our thoughts ever turning to old Lake Worth High...................”

And thank you once again for allowing me to serve.
Your President,
Lonnie Mills Class Of ‘61

MY LAST 
“MESSAGE FROM 
THE PRESIDENT”

Principal’s Message
It is a honor to have this opportunity to send greetings to our alumni on 

behalf of the teachers, administrators, and students of Lake Worth Community 
High School. I want to again thank the students, staff, parents and community 
for making me feel so welcomed and very much at home here in Lake Worth. 
We have had a successful opening of school this year. Over 2,200 students were 
welcomed to our beautiful campus. We encourage you to visit us if you have 
not been “back home” recently. The entire exterior of the school was painted 
over the summer. We have also added several beautiful motivational murals 
around campus. 

The teachers and staff have demonstrated their commitment to improving 
student achievement by challenging our students and expecting them to succeed 
academically. I believe our students have accepted the challenge and have risen 
to it. A major focus this year continues to be to improve student achievement in 
reading. Our teachers, staff and students are working diligently to implement the 
instructional strategies necessary to raise our scores on the Florida Comprehensive 
Assessment Test (FCAT). We hope that you will work with us to encourage our 
students to become successful readers.

We look forward to the challenges and rewards of this school year. I am 
grateful to the Alumni Association for the support provided to our school through 
scholarships and donations and attendance at many of our school’s activities. Your 
involvement in the school plays an important part in our success. Your continued 
commitment to Lake Worth Community High School is greatly appreciated. 

Dr. Ian B. Saltzman, Principal
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Alumni 
Advertising 

in the Alumni 
News

For a $50 donation any 
LWHS alum can have 
their business card pub-
lished in this newslet-
ter. You will reach over 
10,000 fellow alumni, 
all of whom will know 
you share with them a 
common experience as 
a graduate of LWHS

Send your $50.00 dona-
tion, and business card 

to:
Lake Worth High 

School
Alumni Office
c/o Randy Hall

1701 Lake Worth Road
Lake Worth, FL 33460

Only Requirements are:
1) The individual’s name 
on the business card is 
a graduate of LWHS or a 
close family member.
2) Postal regulations 
prevent us from includ-
ing advertising for trav-
el, insurance or credit 
cards.

This to be a very effec-
tive means to commu-
nicate with your fellow 
alumni at a modest cost 
to your business. Send 
in your donation today 
so we can publish your 
business card in the 
next Alumni News.
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Class of 57 
Reunion 

by Judy Fabris
The Class of 57 celebrated their 

50th Reunion on June 22 & 23 
2007 at the Airport Hilton in West 
Palm Beach. It was a great turnout 
and everyone had a wonderful 
time sharing many memories and 
seeing old friends. Our hair maybe 
a little grayer and we may be a 
little heavier but together it seems 
we are back in Lake Worth High 
School and Seniors again. And by 
that, I mean, Senior High Students 
not Senior Citizens.

After having to postpone our 50th Class Reunion for the Class 
of 1956 for a year, everyone was very anxious for Friday, August 
17, 2007 to arrive.

And arrive it did................60 attendees joined together at 
the Marriott in West Palm Beach on Friday night for a cocktail 
reception to celebrate our 50th Reunion Plus One.   Everyone 
enjoyed the delicious hors d’oeuvres.   But the highlight of the 
night was just seeing everyone again.  Some of the classmates 
had never attended a reunion 
before...............thanks to name 
tags with pictures; we were all 
able to figure out who was who.   
To top off the festivities of the 
evening, the group was treated 
to several karaoke songs, by 
Leilani Johnson-Payne.  She 
had been voted most talented 
in 1956 and still sounded great 

in 2007!!!
 After everyone had a great breakfast at the hotel on 

Saturday morning and more catching up on the past 10 plus years 
news, there were many activities that people chose to do............
shopping (of course) at City Place, touring the beach, touring Lake 
Worth, resting by the pool, visiting old friends who still lived in 
the area just to name a few.

 Saturday night began with Roberta Woolson Stephens 
introducing the Class Officers and Superlatives.   A welcome 
message was given by our class president, Marvin Behlke. Joann 
Hodgson McCranels read the names of our deceased classmates, 
followed by the invocation and pledge led by Ed Johnson. Then 
we enjoyed a sit down prime rib dinner. During the evening a 
large number of door prizes, that were made or donated by our 
own classmates, were given out.  A hysterically funny poem on 
the 50th Reunion was read by Peggy Young Savage.
The following awards were given: 
Longest Distance Traveled	 Mike Levas
Most Grandchildren	 Rebecca Arnold Johnson
Most Great Grandchildren	 Rebecca Arnold Johnson
Most Prompt	 Gloria Poorvin
Least Prompt	 Duane Heiser
Most Changed Female	 Rebecca Arnold Johnson
Most Changed Male	 Phillip Hartman

‘56 - A Year Late . . . But Still Great!

Genevieve F. Chastain
One of our newest LWHSAF and DFS 

board members is Jenni Ford Chastain, class 
of 1966.

Jenni entered Lake Worth Junior High 
in 8th grade after attending local parochial 

schools. “I had never been in a 2-story school with outside OPEN 
corridors. At first, I was terrified to get near the railing that protected 
us from falling off the edge two stories high.” After 9th grade everyone 
went up to the hill for grades 10-12. Jenni went to Palm Beach Junior 
College (1966-1968) and completed her home economics degree 
at Florida State University (1968-1970). When she graduated, she 
heard there was a home economics teaching position opening at 
LWHS. She stopped by one afternoon and happened to see Mrs. 
Elizabeth Neal, my former Spanish teacher, in the office. Mrs. Neal 
introduced me to Principal Joe Birch, and this began her career… 
9 years of teaching home economics at LWHS (1971-1980) and 21 
years teaching home economics and math at John I Leonard High 
School (1983-2004).

Jenni has been married to Byron Chastain, a retired Pratt/ Whitney 
engineer for 28 years. She became acquainted with Lake Worth 
High School Alumni Association at her 40th reunion last November. 
“I found them to be the most welcoming group of people I had met 
since I had retired several years earlier. I feel like I’ve come home 
again.” She promotes the alumni association thru attending football 
games, hosting booths at reunions, participates in hog roasts, fish 
fries, hat luncheons, golf tournaments and other alumni events. She 
particularly enjoys reconnecting with friends from over the years and 
recommends that you get involved, too.

Phil Adams Calcagno
Phil was born on Dec 3rd, 1943 in Newark 

N.J., moved to Greenacres City in 1951 attending 
Greenacers Elementary and Sacred Heart schools 
in Lake Worth and continued on to Lake Worth 
High School graduating with the class of 1961. 
Phil used the surname of Adams all through his school years up until he 
went to college at which time he started using his birth name (Calcagno). 
He still is known as Calcagno today but is occasionally addressed as Phil 
Adams by some classmates and friends in Lake Worth and Greenacres.

 Phil continued his education by attending The University of Buffalo 
and Palm Beach Junior college graduating with a Associates Art degree 
from Palm Beach Junior college. His early years had him working in 
Finance and commercial lending for 17 years. He then moved into the title 
insurance and mortgage lending business working for Flagler Title Company 
and The National Bank of Detroit until 1981. In 1981 Phil elected to go 
into the automobile business and spent 15 years with Rizzo’s Palm Beach 
Lincoln  & Mercury in sales and management where he is today.

 In past years, one of his most enjoyable interest was playing golf 
and promoting non profit golf tournaments for various fund raisers. 
Although it had been twenty plus years since he had organized a golf 
tournament, he had the opportunity to do yet another one for the Lake 
Worth Alumni Foundation and Dollars for Scholars Foundations this past 
summer. The tournament was a huge success selling out three weeks 
in advance with  record proceeds going to Dollars For Scholars. Phil 
was able to have a bunch of his classmates from the class of 1961 join 
with him, and along with other volunteers formed a large energetic and 
hard working committee which made the tournament the successful 
Gala Event it was. 

SAVE THE DATE

LWHS Class of 73
35 Year Reunion

Saturday April 12, 2008
Looking for missing classmates and updated addresses.

Please contact the reunion committee at:
LWHS1973@gmail.com

Or Susan Smith Tieche reelarts@bellsouth.net

Meet Our Newest Board Members

Photo by Leonardbryant.lifepics.comClass of 1957

Throughout the evening we 
enjoyed listening and dancing 
to the music of the “Main 
Street” Band (even though the 
A/C broke in the dining and 
dancing areas of the hotel).

The committee was chaired 
by Roberta Woolson Stephens 
and she especially wants to thank 
Skeet Richards Schattie and Richie 
Schattie for their tremendous 
help. The rest of the committee, 
(Judie Render Wood, Joann 
Hodgson McCranels, Chummer 
McCranels, Jim Bender, Jim 
Stephens, Gloria Poorvin and 
Rebecca Arnold Johnson) also 
did a great job in making the 
reunion such a tremendous 
success. 

The class of 1956 is planning 
to have local dinners annually 
and perhaps a reunion sometime 
in the future in North Carolina. 



Are You Ready 
for PayPal?

PayPal is an internet 
service which enables 
individuals to send 
money from ei ther 
their credit card or their 
checking account to 
organizations like your 
Alumni Foundation via 
their e-mail address; 
we are registered with 
PayPal so that you 
can now send money 
to the Foundation for 
memberships, memorial 
donations, tickets or 
any other reason via 
this service. There is no 
charge to you when you 
use PayPal!

Go to www.paypal.com 
on the internet where 
you will enter your 
name, address, etc. and 
how you plan to pay 
(credit card or checking 
account). You will need 
to provide our e-mail 
address for receiving 
the money, which is 
lwhsalum@bellsouth. net. 
Please indicate your 
reason for sending 
the money (donation, 
membership, etc.) and 
your year of graduation 
in the Notes field of the 
transaction.
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Alumni 
Foundation 
Membership 

Fees Due

R e m e m b e r . . . 
m e m b e r s h i p  f e e s 
are due on January 
1st each year—unless 
you  have  pa id  to 
become a “Lifetime 
Member” of the Alumni 
Association. 

Yearly Fees are as 
follows: 
 
Single	 $25.00
Couples	 $40.00 
Business	 $100.00
Lifetime	 $200.00*

*Lifetime membership one 
time fee

M a i l  p a y m e n t s ,  w i t h 
application to: Lake Worth 
H i g h  S c h o o l  A l u m n i 
Foundation Office 1701 
Lake Worth Road, Lake 
Worth, FL 33460. 

Hats On Luncheon
Saturday, September 22nd the Lake Worth High School Alumni and the Lake Worth 
Dollars for Scholars Foundations hosted their 2nd Annual “Hats On” Luncheon at 
the Atlantis Country Club. It was a huge success according to Chairman, Doris 
Dorsey. Judges for the event checked the hats out throughout the affair. Prizes 
were given to the Women for Prettiest, Phyllis Thornton, Funniest: Shirley Coles 
Sasso, Most Unusual: Misty Bitter. Men’s Funniest John (Chummer) Mc Cranels, 
Most Unusual: Frank Johnson and Most Sporty: Al Elam. Fun and laughs were 
enjoyed by all. Over 130 people attended. John Harve, class of 77 presented a 
check to the Lake Worth Dollars for Scholars from their class reunion. John is now 
announcing the Football games for Lake Worth Community High School. John’s 
dad was once the Voice of the Lake Worth Trojans and John is now “The Voice 
of the Lake Worth Trojans”.

The Winner is: John 
“Chummer” McCranels

On Oct 12,13,14th, the class of ‘67 celebrated its 40th year re-
union, at the Singer Island Ocean Resort. 

100 classmates showed up, and it was a wonderful weekend! 
Radio personality and classmate, Barry Marsh helped emcee the 
program, along with actor/singer classmate John Schneider...and 
they stole the show! 

Reknown DJ, “Jammin’ Jimmy played 60’s oldies, and on up to 
the minute music, and we danced under the stars... We even had 
a church service Sunday morning, which has become tradition with 

our class. Wilbur Thompson took the class photo attached, and of 
course, the Lake Worth High Alumni Foundation was represented, 
with T-shirts, throws, ornaments and paver brick sales, to benefit the 
foundation...and we raised $421.00! Reunion committee thanks, 
goes to: Cynthia Rothell, Dick & Teri Kelly, Jeanne Burns, Gail 
Paglialungo, Lisa Filomena, Brenda Hemstreet, Sandie Gettleson, 
Donna Lovell and Terry Weigel. We are planning a cruise, to cel-
ebrate our 60th birthdays...in two years!

Class of 1967



 Alumni Association 
Membership Form

Full Name ___________________________
Maiden Name_________________________
Graduating Class______________________
Street Address_ _______________________
City/State/Zip_________________________
Phone Number________________________
Email Address_ _______________________

total amount enclosed___________ 

Lake Worth
Alumni

Foundation
Lifetime
Members

John Adair ‘45
Michael Adair ‘76

Jean Childs Addison ‘53
Shiela Addison

James E. Addison ‘53
Jean Childs Addison ‘53

Sheila R. Addison‘54
Phillip H. Albertz’ 77

Bill Alexander (Friend)
Claudia Gagnon Ambro’73

Joseph J. Amster ‘52
Caryl Sheppard Anderson’61
Lyn Smith Anderson(Friend)

Norman L. Armour ‘75
Raymond J. Atkins ‘86
Mary Irvin Avera ‘45

Evangeline Halliday Babcock53
John Babec ‘52

Jack M. Bailey ‘52
Leslie F Bailey ‘59

Stephen R. Barnes ‘74
Charles Barus ‘45

Jean Barus (Friend)
Robert L. Barus ‘49
John W. Beane ‘46
Larry H. Beaty ‘51

Marvin R. Behike ‘56
Barbara Goodell Benefield ‘48

James S. Bickel ‘54
Kathleen McQuire Bleckner ‘55

Paul B. Blockson (Friend)
John E. Bloom ‘64

Judith Russell Bott ‘58
Dari Miller Bowman ‘63

John R. Boynton ‘54
Michael Z. Brenan ‘54

Charles Brooks ‘52
Donald Brown ‘74

Jean McDaniel Butcher ‘52
Walter G. Campbell ‘50

Tom Cangley ‘61
David D. Cantley (Friend)

Kay Cantley (Friend)
Ann Carter ‘72

Tina-Marie E Chapa ‘06
Jacquelin Charles ‘97

Edwyn-Jo Ellis Chasse ‘53
Chanin Fitzgerald Clark ‘93
Sherry McMurty Clark ‘64
William Clingenpeel ‘48

Raymond Cralle ‘60
Alexander Crews ‘61
Lisa Blain Davis ‘76

Ray Davis ‘55
Hope Bailen DeLong ‘69

Knute Dermott ‘40
John C. Dicks ‘44

Rachel Arbuthnot Domber’56
Margaret Crook Donnelly‘61

Catherine Leis Dorsey ‘73
Doris Anderson Dorsey ‘54

Dennis F. Dorsey ‘53
Dennis L. Dorsey ‘73

Geraldine Sunde Doty ‘40
Chad Drake 45

Carl R. Duxbury ‘51
Vivian B. Edgell (Friend)

John Edwards ‘60
Al Elam ‘52

John Engram ‘43
Robert C Engram ‘39

James K. Engstrom ‘58
Jennifer Frey Estrada ‘92

KatherineGarnett Eubanks’55
Clifford Fales ‘50

Donald R. Fales ‘48
Barbara E. Ferguson ‘73
Gerard J. Fernandez ‘57

DeeAnne Cantley Feulner ‘83
Cesar Figuerola ‘79

Lisa Seaquist Filomena ‘67
Ronald M. Finch 50

HISTORY BOOK 
IS AT THE PRINTERS

“LAKE WORTH HIGH SCHOOL, A HISTORY”, 
will soon be available for purchase.

The price will be $25 per book and $30 per book 
and shipping. Keep an eye on our website.www.

lakeworthhighschoolalumnifoundation.org or 
contact any Board member for information on 

release date.Alumni News Fall 2007
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Our Lake Worth 
High School football 
team has had a 
tremendous season. 
We were looking to 
finishing the regular 
season with a 
record of 7-3 and 3-
1 in the district. On 
Monday, November 
5th we qualified for 

the playoffs by beating Royal Palm Beach 17-7 
in a one quarter tiebreaker. We then played Park 
Vista for the district championship.

On Friday, November 16th we traveled to 
Vero Beach for a first round playoff match. It 
was a hard fought game. However, though our 
team was greatly improved since they beat us in 
the second game of the season, Vero came out 
ahead and won the game 24 to 21.

Our team has many seniors this year who have 
lettered for two and three years on varsity. Our 
quarterback, Star Jackson, has been nominated 
for the Lou Groza award for the most outstanding player in Palm Beach 
County. He will be attending the University of Alabama in the fall on 
a football scholarship. Lineman Joe Looney has also been recognized 
as one of the county’s top performers and will be attending Wake 
Forest University on a football scholarship. Running backs Doug Perry 

and Roosevelt 
Watson were 
among the 
leaders in 
rushing in 
the county 
and are being 
c o v e t e d 
by several 
s c h o o l s . 
Our head 
coach Errick 

Lowe (who was a Lake Worth High football 
standout) has been nominated for the county 
Coach of the Year. Our coaching staff took a 
raw group of freshman three years ago and 
developed them into one of the best teams 
Lake Worth has ever had.

 Although our football season is over, we 
have every reason to be very proud of the 
way all of our players, coaches and everyone 
associated with Lake Worth High School 
Football in 2007 has represented our school, 
congratulations to all.

If you need any athletic info, please 
contact me at 561-533-6318.

Thanks for all of your support.
Seth Groveman, Athletic Director

Tom Lamar is the unsung hero 
in the creation of the International 
Swimming Hall of Fame and in 
helping to shape the young lives of 
the boys and girls who he taught 
and coached in swimming. Least 
we forget, here is Tom’s story.

He was born on June 20, 
1917 in Meriwether County, 
Georgia and attended school 
in Hebbardville, a small mill 
town with a typical commissary 
operation. His fond childhood 
memories were Daddy taking 
him to the Okefenokee Swamp 
in the family motorcar for 
fishing, seeing huge alligators and 
tramping through the swamp. 
Other memories included KKK 
demonstrations, parades, cross 
burnings, church and Sunday 
school. He was a great sports 
enthusiast playing baseball, 
football and basketball with a 
little swimming.

Tom’s father, worked for 
the Seaboard Railroad and the 
family lived in various places 
in Florida from Starke to Lake 
Worth, where he graduated from 
high school. He played Class D 
baseball in Alabama, worked at 
a bank in Jacksonville and held 
a job at United Fruit in New 
Orleans. After returning to Lake 
Worth, he became the beach 
Head Lifeguard, coached the high 
school swim team, volunteered for 
US Coast Guard duty and served 
as the Lake Worth recreation 
director. All the while, he knew 

that a college education was 
necessary to keep improving. 
So it was on to the University 
of Miami in 1946, graduating 
Cum Laude in 16 months and 

coaching the school’s first 
legitimate swimming team 
which went undefeated.

He then coached at Fort 
Lauderdale High School for six 
years before moving to Pine 
Crest School as coach. While in 
Fort Lauderdale, Tom went into 
public administration as

Assistant to the City Manager. 
In this role, he helped pass the 
bond issue, which provided the 
funds to dredge the Intercoastal 
Waterway and Bahia Mar to fill 
in the seawall, which is now 
the site of the International 
Swimming Hall of Fame. The 
site became State property and 
State granted the rights allowing 

the Hall of Fame to be built and 
the City to build a swimming 
facility. Tom traveled to the 1962 
AAU Convention in Detroit to 
lobby for Fort Lauderdale to 

become the selected city to host 
the Swimming Hall of Fame.

Tom then moved to Winter 
Park, Florida, where he taught 
junior high school and coached 
the Winter Park High School 
Swim Team. It was during this 
time that he received US State 
Department offer to travel to Iran 
as an advisor to their Athletic 
Association, instructing their swim 
coaches. He returned to Winter 
Park and retired a few years later 
in 1973, turning the program over 
to his assistant, Skip Foster, who 
continued to produce winning 
teams.

With 29 State Champion 
Teams, Tom is the second 

winningest high school coach 
in the nation. Only his pupil, 
Jack Nelson, has more with 
30 wins. At Lake Worth High 
School, his boys won State 
Championships in 1945 and 
1947 and the girls in 1946. Eight 
years at Fort Lauderdale High 
School (1948-1955) saw both 
boys and girls championship, 
each of the years. At Pine 
Crest School, the girls won six 
successive years (1956-1961) 
and the boys won in 1957,’58 
and ’59. He had another 
Championship at Winter Park. 
As the first great Florida High 
School Swimming coach, Tom 
won State Championships 
at four different schools. He 
also coached the Winter Park 
YMCA, which placed second 
in 1972 at the swimming pool 
he helped establish- the Hall of 
Fame Pool.

After two years coaching at 
the University of Miami, Lamar 
was selected as the US Women’s 
Swimming Team Coach for the 
1955 Pan American Games. 
Two of his swimmers, Carolyn 
Greene and Cynthia Gill 
competed on the team. Other 
swimmers included 1956 
Olympian Jack Nelson, who 
succeeded Tom at Pine Crest 
School and Phil Drake, butterfly 
NACC National Champion.

Tom Lamar has thousands of 
swimmers who tribute him as 
their reason for success.

2006 President’s Award -- Tom Lamar

Trojan Football - Best Season in Years

+

+



Alumni, family and friends gathered in April for the 5th Annual Wild Hog Roast to 
benefit the Lake Worth High School Alumni Foundation and Lake Worth Dollars for 
Scholars.

A special thanks to John Adair for providing the hog and to the “ committee” for their 
help preparing and cooking the hog, John Adair, Bob Mostler and Johnnie Tieche.

Entertainment for the afternoon was provided by three young ladies from Sir-Lanka 
( a small island off the Southeast coast of India) who go by the stage name of “QUEST”. 
Currently living in the Ft. Lauderdale area, Rebecca, 16; Natalie, 14; and Brenda who is 
12 years old, sing and perform at a level far beyond their years. The girls travel with their 
parents who support their musical endeavors. Their mom is Mignonne (pronounced: “Me-
Non”). Their dad, Channa (pronounced “Sha-Na”), backs up the girls musically playing 
guitar and keyboard among other instruments. The girls themselves also play. The oldest, 
Rebecca, plays fiddle, Natalie plays the Clarinet, and Brenda plays the Flute, all as a part 
of the show. The amazing thing about their show is that in spite of their young years most 
of their songs are from the early 50’s Rock ‘N Roll and some older Country songs. Part 

of the deal the 
family makes is that the girls 
must keep their grades up. As 
a result, Rebecca carries a 4.13 
GPA, Natalie carries a 4.5 and 
Brenda carries a 5.0. If you have 
an opportunity to catch any of 
their performances anywhere 
in south Florida you will be 
thrilled and amazed. If you 
know of anyone who would 
like to book QUEST for parties 
or public activities, you can 
contact their dad, Channa at: 
954.436.6392.

We appreciate our alumni 
and friends for their continued 
support of our fundraisers.
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Robert C. Flora ‘55
Lyn Kirschner Frates ‘63
Nancy Adams Fratz’72

Theodore M. Frazell ’41
Charles R. Freed ‘53

Frances HarrisWalpoleFreed52
Nancy Hughes Fritz ‘52

Ron Fulton ‘73
Vincent J Gallo ‘55

Patricia Sunde Gell ‘49
Paul Giese ‘59

Jody Gleason (Friend)
Charles Glunt ‘39

Richard Goodell ‘54
William G. Graham ‘68

Katherine Snyder Graves‘53
Beth Green ‘69

Charlotte Rose Green ‘53
Ivan Green ‘ 67

Rosanne Green (Friend)
Noel J. Guillama ‘78

Yvonne Goode Gunderson ‘46
Stephen C. Gundlach ‘67

John L. Guy ‘50
Randall B. Hall ‘60

Bertha Skanes Hall ‘41
Maynard C. Hamblin ‘48

Marjorie Addison Hamel ‘55
Chris Hamori ‘75
Chris Hansen ‘58

Thomas C. Hansen ‘35
Cecil R. Harper ‘45

Martha Willard Harper ‘45
Letha Hock Harris ‘50
Phillip A. Hartman ‘56
Wendy R. Hartman ‘80

Ann Hoffman Harvey ‘46
Ward H. Heberling ‘33
Marvin H. Hernden ‘44

Dana Hewitt ‘68
Fred A. Hibbard ‘55
Robert Holsten ‘55

Vincent C Howard ‘54
Patricia Linfield Hughes‘50

Sandra M Hurst ‘67
Mary Lisa Redfearn

 Jacobson ‘76
Robert G. Johnson ‘61

Virginia Von FunkJohnson’38
William A. Johnson ‘34

Lynda Myers Johnston’55
Beth Cantley Kaczmarek’78

Jack Kidd ‘51
Edward N. King’45
Michael R. King’71

John H. Kirschner’67
Thomas R. Lamar’34

Dianna Owens Lewis’53
Deborah Nowlen Lippe’72

Linda Hatcher Long’60
Edward A. Loose ‘83
Wilbur W Lorne ‘44

Alice Corby Lowry ‘35
Karl A. Lozier ‘51

Patricia Greenwood Lozier51
Beverly Smith Lunsford ‘60
Charlane Finch Macon ‘48

Deborah Tanner Marlier ‘70
Marilyn Olsen Martens ‘62

Alma Willits Mason ‘52
Seth Masson (Friend)
William R. Mauser’70
Jerry D. McCoy ‘48

Dena Dorsey McCracken’73
John McCranels ‘56

Lawrence D. McGee 59
Mike B. McVay ‘57
George Meoli ‘54

Diana Hall Miller ‘63
J. Dusin Milling ‘68
Carl H. Mitchell ‘56

Edward J. Mitchell ‘54
Carter C. Neale ‘59

Deborah A. Nelson ‘71
Lillian Garnett Nelson ‘49

Edward J. Noga ‘71
Kenneth A. Norberg ‘59

Gail Bilbrey Paglialungo ‘67

Lifetime Members
Continued

Susan (Smith) 
Tieche ‘73
By Virginia Thomas

Susan Smith graduated from Lake 
Worth High School in 1973. She 
received an A.A. Degree from Palm 
Beach Community College and 
graduated with a B.A. degree from 
Florida Atlantic University. Her college 
work also included graduate courses 
in communication, management 

seminars and computers and technology.
As a freelance director and producer, Susan worked at WXEL (TV 

42) and various jobs around South Florida. Susan was the evening 
operations supervisor, director and producer at WPEC (TV 12). Susan 
was an “Artist in Residence” at Dreyfoos School of the Arts, where 
she taught Media Production classes.

For the past ten years, Susan worked at the Bak Middle School of the 
Arts wearing many hats, as a teacher, producer, Director, editor and 
videographer for many of the school’s projects. She was the primary 
person responsible for the design and focus of the Communication 
Arts program at Bak, and assisted the Palm Beach County School 
District in the design of television and video production programs for 
the schools. She has also served on committees at the school level 
involving professional development, technology, curriculum and 
budgets, among others.

Susan has received honors including “Who’s Who of American 
Teachers, 1997 and 2007; Bak Middle School of the Arts Teacher of 
the Year in 2004; Dwyer Awards finalist in 2006; Employee of the Year 
(TV 12) and Television Producer Woman of Achievement Awards.

Susan married Johnnie Tieche (a 1963 Lake Worth High School 
graduate). They have two children; daughter, Christine, a graduate of 
the University of Central Florida who now works as an administrative 
assistant for the Palm Beach County Film and Television Commission, 
and son, Jonathan, who attends Palm Beach Community College 
and is an installer of home and commercial entertainment systems. 
Husband, Johnnie, is retired from Telcordia and now assists Susan 
in her many projects.

Susan’s teaching career has taken her to “G Star” Charter School 
this year, where she will educate students in theatre, film and 
television work. She brings to this school a vast array on personal 
knowledge in all of these areas. 

Author’s note: Susan has also given back to her community by 
participation in an area dear to her heart: dance. Susan studied all 
forms of dance for many years, performing at numerous theatres 
around the county. Even though she has a very busy schedule today, 
she still dances with her studio alumni every year at their annual 
recital; raising funds for the alumni scholarship program. In addition, 
she acts as stage manager for “March Magic & Dance”, a community 
outreach program held at the Duncan Theatre While interviewing 
Susan for this article, she expressed that her many experiences in 
dance and theatrical productions through the years had a big impact 
and influence in her choice of career and the direction that her career 
has taken today.

John Adair ‘45 works the grille while Johnnie Tieche ‘63 
lends a hand.

Bob Mostler ‘61 preps one 
for the grille.

5TH ANNUAL WILD HOG ROAST

Comfort Suites Maingate East
2775 Florida Plaza Boulevard Kissimmee, FL 34746

Charlie Brooks ‘52
(407) 397-7848--phone (407) 396-7045--fax

Email: comfortsuites@aol.com web page: www.comfortsuitesfl.com

Florida Hotel and Motel Association
2004 Hotel of the Year

2004 General Manager of the Year (Clayne Dice)
Choice Hotel’s Platinum Award 2004-2005

Located at #9 mile marker on US Hwy 192
(3 miles from Disney World)

THE ALUMNI FALL BREAKFAST
Atlantis Country Club, Atlantis, Fl
The LWHS Alumni Foundation and 

Lake Worth Dollars for Scholars held 
their semiannual Breakfast meeting at 
Atlantis Country Club on November 6, 
2007. Before the invocation Kenn Norberg 
asked for a moment of silence for the 
passing of Al Elam, one of the founders. 
Dave Cantley, President of Dollars for 
Scholars, gave a report on the success of 
the Golf Tournament in October 2007 and 
announced the Golf Tournament for 2008 
will be held at Atlantis Country Club. The breakfast was generously 
paid for by Dennis & Doris Dorsey. Lonnie Mills, President of 
the Alumni Foundation, was presented a check in the amount of 
$542.86, by Roberta Woolson Stephens, Chairperson of the “Fifty 
Plus One’ Reunion for the Class of 1956. This money was donated 
by the Class of ’56 for use by the Alumni Foundation. In addition, 
Roberta also presented a check from the Class of 1956 to purchase 
a brick to be placed on the walkway of Lake Worth High School. 
The Class of 1956 is proud to make these donations and hopes 
that other classes holding reunions in the future will make similar 

WANTED
NEW BOARD MEMBERS

Call President Lonnie Mills
561-641-2586

+

+



Alumni Foundation Brick Order Form

The information must fit within 3 lines of 14 spaces each (leave 
blank spaces between words). Bricks are limited, so hurry and 
order yours now! You will receive verification of your order 
promptly. All orders are final. No cancellation or refunds will be 
accepted.

Contributor’s Name 
Daytime phone 
Address
City/State/Zip

Print information in boxes provided

								      
						    
								      
						    
								      
						    
Check enclosed in the amount of $_______ ($100 per brick) Number of 
bricks ordered _______

Make checks payable to Lake Worth High School Alumni Foundation 
with the notation, “Pave the Way” and mail to: Lake Worth High School 
Alumni Foundation, Alumni Relations Office, 1701 Lake Worth Road, 
Lake Worth, FL 33460.
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John Paglialungo ‘67
Mickey Rasmussen Parisi’58
Astrid Reindel Peacock ‘54

Thomas K. Peeling ‘75
Gloria C Poorvin ‘56

Jay Rader ‘64
Tom Ramiccio ‘80

Sue Davey Rappenecker ‘61
Frances Risavy Rasmussen’49

Jolene Carhart Revak ‘62
Neil Reyngoudt ‘52
Thomas Riggins ‘60

James Riley ‘52
Jane Fales Roney ‘46

Eldon J. Rose ‘72
Nan Locher Rountree ‘55

Ernest Ruth ‘47
Anthony Sacco ‘78

Dory Dorsey Sacco ‘79
Patricia Tappe Sacco ‘57

Ruth BryntesonSallenbach’49
Sarah Goodell Salter ‘51
Richard G. Scargill ‘52
Ronald J. Schmitt ‘66

Barbara Trhlin Schrader ‘59
Linda Beckham Schuette ‘65
Nancy McNamara Score 53

Florence Wadsworth Self ‘42
James C Sharp ‘55

Martha Shields Sharp ‘45
Robert Shinedling ‘69

Felice Miller Shoenberg ‘58
Elaine Lloyd Sloan ‘54
Louise Otto Smith ‘28
Nathaniel G. Smith ‘53

Ray A. Smith ‘58
Richard Smith ‘84

Barbara Matalucci Sparling’58
Jane McGirt Spitz ‘82

Valerie Morgenstern Steidl’52
James A. Stephens56

Roberta Woolson Stephens56
Robert Stuke ‘52
Donald Talbot ‘74

Virginia Sullivan Thomas45
Lauren Fleury Thrasher ‘85

Louise G. Tincher ‘59
Bruce L. Trent ‘65

Jan A. Tuckwood ‘74
Bud Tuppen ‘55

Barry Underwood ‘74
Kenneth VanMeter ‘58
Keith Van Meter ‘62

Bill Wagner ‘51
 Norman Wagner ‘50

Minerva M. Waldron ‘45
Francis Harris Walpole ‘52

Duane L. Walters ‘71
Carol Childs Webster ‘66

Edward H. Wood ‘52
Russell G. Young ‘38

Dale W. Zimmerman ‘60

Please help us correct any 
errors or omissions in this list 
by calling the alumni office 

at 533-6340, and leave a 
messageor email corrections to 

travelperson@bellsouth.net

More
Lifetime Members...

In Memory of...

September 8 th we were 
allowed to be teenagers again. 
Remembering the good old days 
of the 60’s at 60 was no problem 
for anyone in attendance at the 
Class of 1965 Reunion Bash. 
My problem hit before I left the 
house. My patch Madras Pants 
did not fit anymore. My bottle 
of Canoe had evaporated. 
I could only find one Bass 
Weejun shoe and I had no hair 
to grease back!

After checking in at the door 
the next table was set up by the 
members of the LWHS Alumni 
with LWHS t-shirts, denim 
shirts, memo pads and other 
items of our Alumni. Then my 
eyes fell on a group of senior 
citizens. Asking myself, who are 
all these old people?? It dawned 
on me, they were probably 
asking who is that old man that 
just walked in the door? Then 
I heard a familiar voice saying 
“Steve”? Turning around my 
eyes fell on Carol Shur looking 
great. At this point I relaxed and 
realized this was going to be a 
good flash back evening full of 
surprises.

The committee had out done 
themselves decorating the room. 
Every wall was covered with old 
news paper articles from the 
Post-Times and the Lake Worth 
Herald about the great Trojan 
football teams, cheerleaders, 
dances and all the events. It was 
nice that someone had saved 
these memories of our past. 
All tables had framed pictures 
of events.

There were three sections of 
the room that received the most 
attention. The dance floor for 
those that still have energy. The 
food tables for those who were 
looking for energy. And lastly the 
beer kegs for those who didn’t 
care about energy. The DJ music 
was all music from our day and 
the floor was packed for the 
Chubby Checkers and the Twist. 
I was thankful they didn’t bring 
out a limbo bar! Paramedics 
would have been alerted. There 
was more than enough good 
food and the table never seemed 
to be empty. The committee 

kept it presentable and full.
And now the notables. As 

the evening progressed you 
realized you were not going to 
be able to talk with everyone but 
managed to squeeze in as many 
as possible. Let me mention this 
one first, before I am sent to the 
principal’s office. Mrs. Patricia 
Johnson Silensky. We laughed 
about when she entered high 
school. Her father was a Dean 
and when she graduated he 
presented her with her diploma 
as her Principal. The 1965 Prom 
Queen, Allyson Andrews, was 
looking her fabulous self. Mr 
and Mrs Johnnie Tieche enjoyed 
the DJ’s game of Name That 
Tune. Marianne Miller Nue was 
looking like she stepped out of 
Vogue Magazine. I don’t think 
she stopped dancing. (But a little 
birdie told me she was hurting 
the next day) Maureen Hayes 
Kincaid has not changed a bit, 
looking the same as she did 
in the 60’s and personality to 
match. It was nice that her and 
her husband made the trip from 
Jacksonville. So many classmates 
and so little time. Of course 
Cathy Birdsall was the evening 
butterfly, spinning around the 
room making sure everyone was 
having a good time and already 
planning for 2010. I hope one 
plan is name tags. Several times 
I saw someone I thought might 
have been Billy Bob, but was 
not sure enough to stop and 
ask, not wanting to embarrass 
myself. Not far behind Cathy 

It’s our Birthday Bash The Big “60” 
Classes of 63 & 67

By Steve Squires

was her brother, Dick Birdsall. 
It was good Dick could make 
this reunion. Mr and Mrs Mike 
Penzenik were busy all night 
getting food on the tables. 
Although I did see Mike on the 
dance floor once.

A t  one  po in t  we  were 
entertained by that famous 
trio, The Blues Brothers, Dick 
B i rdsa l l ,  Doug Bowe and 
Larry Silver. Dressed in shinny 
jackets with a song and dance 
(unrehearsed) performance to 
Soul Man.

The romantic event of the 
evening was when the DJ asked 
for the longest married couple to 
take to the dance floor. Mr and 
Mrs Bob Drawdy received the 
honors with 43 years of married 
bliss. Bob and Terry, my hat is off 
to you. I made it four years and 
called it quits!

My biggest high point was 
meeting Betsy Bachtel after 
talking on line for the past two 
months. I have chosen Betsy in 
assisting me with our 1960’s On 
Line Reunion and what a great 
help she has been.

It seems even with a small 
crowd, everyone had a wonderful 
time and the committee should 
be very pleased that they 
provided an evening for us old 
folks. Our thanks to them for a 
good time.

Your event reporter and 
Class Clown of 1964, Steven 
Squires.

BRICK CAMPAIGN
“PAVE THE WAY”

 The Lake Worth High School Alumni Foundation’s “Pave 
the Way” program invites you to become a lasting part of 
LWHS by contributing $100 for a unique personalized 
brick which will be installed in the walkway in front of 
Tommy Hansen Hall. Your personalized brick will play 
an important role in expanding our scholarship program, 
Dollars for Scholars. 
 The walkway consists of nine sections of 272 bricks each. 
Every other brick will be engraved amounting to 136 
bricks per section for a total of 1,224 total engraved bricks. 
Currently, 531 bricks have been purchased. The class of 
1952 currently leads all classes with 60 bricks purchased.
 Reserve your place in history with a brick inscribed with 
your name to remind future generations of the Lake Worth 
High alumni and friends who helped “Pave the Way” by 
supporting the scholarship program, DFS. If you have not 
yet ordered your brick, a “Pave the Way” order form is 
located in this newsletter. Order your brick today!

Birdsall, Catherine Locke
Class of 1965
May 1, 2007

Boutwell, Iola “June”
Class of 1931

October 8, 2007

Chrzanowski, Mildred Neahusan
Class of 1939

October 28, 2007

Deroma, Martha Mize
Class of 1964

August 5, 2007

Doerr, Paul
Class of 1947
April  2007

Duxbury, Carl
Class of 1960

August 28, 2007

Elam II, Lewis “Al”
Class of 1952

October 31, 2007

Giles, John H
Class of 1962

August 4, 2007

Hochdorfer, Mary Ann
Class of 1960
July 6, 2007

Kerr Jr, Frederick Thomas
Class of 1942
May 15, 2007

La Point, Douglas
Class of 1965
April 12, 2007

Mason, Katheryn Doerr
Class of 1952

December 2006

McAliley, Charlie
Class of 1966

January 30, 2007

O’Neal, Donald
Class of 1965
June 14, 2007

Rodberg, Gladys Snyder
Class of 60

February 13, 2006

Schmidt, Carol Pineau
Class of 1955

October 21, 2007

Smith, Louise Otto
Class of 1928

October 26, 2007

Stiles, Alice Romano
Class of 1962

February 2, 2007

Thompson, Troy
Class of 1965
May 13, 2007



 It’s an honor and privilege for me to write this letter. It’s a small 
way to show my gratitude. I cannot thank you enough for believing 
in me and my dreams for contributing to my future. I admire how 
you give back to the community by helping high school seniors such 
as me. By investing in my education, you’re also investing in the 
future of the community, because as a Lake Worth High School 
Alumni, I plan on helping fellow Trojans just like me and other stu-
dents in need. Your generosity will not go to waste, it will be used to 
fulfill longtime dreams. 

Sincerely, 
Jihane Ambroise
 
Thank you very much for selecting me as one of the recipients of 

Dollars for Scholars Scholarship. I graduated May 18th, 2007, and 
my future plans changed a little bit. I plan to aattend Palm Beach 
Community College for two years. It is a college close to home, and 
is better suited for my family’s financial situation. After graduating 
with my associates’ degree, I plan to transfer to the medical program 
at the University of South Florida, in Tampa. I hope I never forget 
what you have done for me, because if I am ever successful, it will 
be because you gave that first push to achieve my goals. 

Diana Castelblanco
 
I truly want to express gratitude to the Dollars for Scholarship 

Board, for granting this scholarship that will be used to open doors 
for me at Florida Atlantic University. This scholarship will be put 
to use for tuition, books and supplies. The Betty Milone Memorial 
Scholarship will play an important role in my pursuit of a career in 
cardiology.

Your kindness is proof that there still are people who are will-
ing to assist others in need. Your giving hearts have inspired me to 
consider in the futuure, joining and contributing to this scholarship 
foundation. 

Micheleine Elanus

Dear Friends,
Thanks to all of you who work so hard for our Alumni Foundation. 
Al Elam was a great asset to our group and a great help with our 
class reunions too. He truly was a wonderful person that will be 
missed by all.
Sincerely, Jean Butcher

Gentlemen:
I just discovered your Internet Web Site and was so very pleased 

to read about your scholarship program for Lake Worth High School 
students. You see, I was a graduate of the Class of 1942! My high 
school studies gave me a good foundation to enter the Ohio State 
University, School of Pharmacy, in September, 1942. After graduation 
in 1946, I worked for eight years as a pharmacist for Charles Nicklaus, 
who was the father of golfer, Jack Nicklaus. Subsequently, I worked 
as a chemical magazine editor and head of Information Retrieval 
for the SCM/Glidden Durkee Co. My high school chemistry teacher 
would love to know that she prepared me well to deal with chemical 
studies.

I retired in 1982 and eventually came to live in a retirement 
community in Atlantic Beach, FL where I found one former Palm 
Beach County resident, George Nasworthy. He knew several Lake 
Worth High School students. But, finding your Web Site brought 
back a flood of memories which I truly appreciate and make me 
want to express my gratitude to the school for preparing me so well 
to study at a major university. Please accept the enclosed check as 
a contribution to the Lake Worth Dollars for Scholars Program. My 
maiden name was Marian Marie McConnell, Class of 1942.

Marian M. Derfer
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 LAKE WORTH DOL-
LARS FOR SCHOLARS 
FOUNDATION BOARD

David Cantley
President

Paul Blockson
Vice President
Roy Childers

Treasurer
Ed Whitaker

Secretary
Gail Paglialungo ‘67

Awards Chair
Susan Miller ‘78
Publicity Chair
James Auld ‘83

Fund-Raising Chair
Babe Ruth ‘47

Bylaws
Dennis Dorsey ‘53
Nominating Chair

Rock Tate ‘76
Past President

Board Members
Elizabeth Arevalo
Jenni Chastain ‘66

E. Scott Curry
Doris Dorsey ‘54

Mary Fauci
Harold Gilmore ‘47

Dr. Helen Gilmore ‘50
Seth Groveman
Ann Harvey ‘46

Dr. Ian B. Saltzman
Retha Lowe
Jackie Lowe

C. H. “Mac” McKinnon
Ralph Milone

Kenn Norberg ‘59
Greg Rice

Tom Vaughn ‘61
Jane Whitaker
Andrea Wise

Alumni News 
requests your 

help putting the 
spotlight on 

LWHS alums

 We know there are many alumni success stories 
just waiting to be told. If you would like to appear 
in the newsletter, or would like to suggest a fellow 
LW High School alum, please contact your alumni 
foundation office, at 561-533-6340.
 We welcome your suggestions for story ideas, 
as well as articles and photographs pertaining 
to Lake Worth High School Alumni. We are 
always interested in highlighting your reunion or 
other alumni gatherings—just let us know! If we 
use your article or photo, you will be listed as a 
contributor to that particular volume of Alumni 
News.
 We look forward to hearing from you soon and 
representing all of Lake Worth High!

TROJAN 20 NEEDS YOU!
Lake Worth High’s Trojan 20 is reputed to be 

the oldest high school booster club in the state of 
Florida. Founded in 1955 by football coach and 

athletic director, Jeter Barker and local businessman 
Andy Andrews, The Trojan 20 has been loyal 
in their support of both athletic and academic 

programs.
The club has openings this year for new members. 

For information on joining Trojan 20, 
call Dave Cantley at 964-4025 
or Bruce Trent at 433-4273.

We Get Letters

HOW DO I ENDOW A 
SCHOLARSHIP?

 You can ensure that your name or the name of a loved one will 
live in perpetuity by endowing a scholarship in that person’s name. 
Simply stated, a minimum contribution of $20,000 to Lake Worth 
Dollars for Scholars in the name of the person to be honored will 
remain in and endowment in perpetuity. Most endowments start 
with a modest contribution and grown to the goal of $20,000 over 
a period of years. Only the interest generated each year will be 
awarded in scholarships.
 Historically, our investments earn 7% each year. An endowment 
of $20,000 will earn $1,400 per year and will be awarded to 
a financially needy student. If 
the student attends Palm Beach 
Community College or Florida 
Atlantic University, the award 
will be matched by the respective 
institution upon the completion of 
a successful first semester.
 For a current status of our 
endowments, please refer to the 
treasurer’s report in this issue of the 
Alumni News. For more information 
regarding endowments, contact 
Dave Cantley at 964-4025.

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE
Dollars for Scholars continues to grow and win the confidence of 

contributors.  With  $313,000 in endowments and a total of $352,450  
in scholarships awarded to needy students since our founding year, 
1999, we are proving our ability to raise and manage funds.  The 
establishment of The Donnelly and Elam Endowments are further 
proof that we are serious about what we are doing and can be trusted 
to “take care of business.”

Board members Helen ‘50 and Harold ‘47 Gilmore recently 
completed writing a Wachovia Bank grant which, if fully funded, 
will add $10,000 to our coffers.  Dr. Ian Saltzman, our principal, has 
pledged $12,000 again this year from the flea market proceeds.  The 
Hats on Luncheon chaired by Doris Dorsey was a very successful joint 
project with The Alumni Foundation and produced over $2,500 for 
Dollars for Scholars.  The golf tournament produced over $18,000 
profit and is expected to raise even more money in 2008 when we 
move the tournament to The Atlantis Country Club.

Our latest addition to the board of directors is Doris Welsh.  
Doris, a native West Virginian (That tells you something right there) 
is a former choral music teacher and assistant principal at Lantana 
Middle School.  She also served as assistant principal there and  held 
the same position at Lake Worth Middle.  Doris is the only person, to 
my knowledge, to make Dollars for Scholars a beneficiary in her will.  
She has asked me to stop calling daily to ask how she is feeling.

Dave Cantley

1st ANNUAL FISH FRY
The Alumni Foundation hosted our 1st ever Fish Fry Dinner on 

October 21, 2007. Thanks to Robert Mostler we served approximately 
100 alumni and friends the “Best fired fish” they have ever tasted. 
The event added $1000 to our scholarship fund. Doris Dorsey and 
Wynne Collins put together a great “White Elephant Silent Auction” 
which was enjoyed by all. We appreciate all for their support of our 
fundraisers.
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$30,000+_
Lake Worth High (Flea Market)

LWHS Alumni Foundation
$20.000+

Honey Duncan
$10,000 — $19,999

Karen Marcus Campaign Fund*
Anonymous Donor

Mary Ann Gray
Morganti Group, Inc.

Plaza Construction Company
Warren Newell Campaign Fund*

$5,000 — $9,999
Dave’s Last Resort & Raw Bar*
JFK Medical Ctr. Found., Inc.
Kiwanis Club of Lake Worth

Pepsi Cola Corporation
WIRK Assistant Competition*

Wayne Akers Ford
$1,000 — $4,999

Anonymous Donor
Baha’is of Lake Worth

Stop The Violence*
Jody Gleason Campaign Fund*

Rio-Bak Corporation
JFK Medical Center

GL Homes of Florida Corp*
Riggins Crabhouse

Women’s Club of Lake Worth
James & Patricia Bickel

Kenn Norberg
Mars Ampitheater
PEO Sisterhood

John Adair
Burton Aaronson Campaign Fund*
C. H. McKinnon Campaign Fund
David Cantley Campaign Fund

Lake Worth Middle School*
Class of ’49 Reunion

Deidre Hall*
Donald Trump Found., Inc.*
Inter Development & Const.*

Trojan Twenty
Washington Mutual (Putt for 

Education)
William Thies & Sons

Project Graduation
Class of ‘76 Reunion

*Barry Grunow
Memorial Scholarship Funds

As of March 2007:
 “Pave the Way” brick 

campaign netted $40,320
Golf Tournaments, $57,000
Fishing Tournament, $3,200

Grunow Three-on-Three 
Basketball Tournaments, 

$84,839.
Note: Contribution amounts do 
not include Alumni/Dollars for 

Scholars fundraisers. 

Lake Worth Dollars 
for Scholars 

Foundation 
Mission Statement

 

“The purpose of the 
chapter shall be to 

expand access to higher 
education for students 
of Lake Worth High 
School, Lake Worth, 
Florida by promoting 

the Dollars for Scholars 
(DFS) program, 
maintaining an 

operational structure, 
raising funds for 

student aid distribution, 
and distributing 

awards on a fair and 
nondiscriminatory 

basis. The chapter shall 
operate in a manner 
consistent with the 

policies and procedures 
of Scholarship 

America.”

Gold ($1000+)
David and Kay Cantley

Robert Babione
William Harvey
Edward Wood

Bill Wagner
Ronald and Arline Finch
Dennis and Cathy Dorsey

Viloa Dycus
Vicki Selznick
Class of 1969
Class of 1979

James Haslam
Riggin’s Crabhouse

Al Elam
Fanning/Howey

James and Patricia Bickel
Class of 1972
Florence Self
Class of 1948

Alumni Foundation 
Major Contributors

Mighty Trojan ($10,000+)
Tommy and Helen Hansen
Dennis and Doris Dorsey

$50,500 IN SCHOLARSHIPS 
AWARDED TO 45 SENIORS

The annual Dollars for Scholars Awards Ceremony was held May 9, 
2007, at Lake Worth High in the auditorium in Tommy Hansen Hall. 
Forty-five students received scholarship awards ranging from $750 
to $2,500. Recipients have proven their ability to succeed in college 
through their grade point average, college entrance exam scores, 
extracurricular and community involvement, and recommendations 
from their teachers and counselors. All applicants must demonstrate 
financial need.

 Scholarship funds are acquired by fundraising activities by the 
members of DFS and Alumni Foundation Boards. Additionally, 
endowed scholarships and contributions from business and 
community members provide funds for scholarships. 

Lake Worth High Dollars for 
Scholars is gearing up, to deliver 
scholarship applications for the 
graduating 2008 seniors. In May 
of this year, we awarded 41 
scholarships, totalling $50,500, 
including the Barry Grunow 
Memorial Scholarships, and 
Wayne Akers Ford Scholarships, 
given at the prestigious Path-
finder Awards. To date, the Lake 
Worth High Dollars for Scholars 
has awarded over $427,000. 
The annual golf tournament was 
just held at the Lake Worth Golf 
Course, and the Hats On lun-
cheon was held at the Atlantis 

Country Club. These two fine events raised $24,000, for the Alumni 
Foundation...and to benefit college bound seniors! Our goal is to 
increase scholarship awards each year, and with the help of the 
Alumni Foundation...and many individuals who love Lake Worth 
High School...we will continue to do that! A big thank you to: Dave 
Cantley, Pres. and Kay Cantley; Paul Blockson, VPres; Roy Childers, 
Treas; Gail Paglialungo, Awards Chair; Babe Ruth, By Laws/Policy 
Chair; Dennis Dorsey, Nominating chair, and all our board mem-
bers! Photo is presenter Elizabeth Arevalo of Wachovia bank, with 
one of our award recipients.

The 2007 Lake Worth Alumni Foundation and Dollars for 
Scholars Golf Tournament was held at The Lake Worth Municipal 
Course on October 13. The field was sold out with 132 golfers 
three weeks prior to the event. Two hole in-one events, a Ford 
Mustang from Wayne Akers Ford and a boat, motor and trailer 
from Tuppen Boat and Marine added to the excitement. We also 
had putting tournaments, one for non golfers and one for veteran 
golfers. Although final results are not in, it is expected that we will 
clear slightly over $19,000 for our scholarship program.

The class of 1961, at the urging of Alumni President, Lonnie 
Mills, became a driving force in this year’s tournament. Led by 
Lonnie and Phil Calcagno, the ‘61ers secured donations of prizes 
for the silent and live auctions and raffle. They also contacted 
golfers and served on the committee to “make it happen.” Other 
members of the class serving were Pam Flanagan, Sue Ryan, Randy 
Plate, Mary Hawkins, Tom Vaughan and Caryl Anderson. Other 
committee members were Ed and Jane Whitaker, Mac McKinnon, 
Babe Ruth, Bob Bishop, Steve Ross, Karen Mostler, Sharlene 
Widgeon, Jenni Chastain, Al Elam and Harold Gilmore. Members 
of the Dollars for Scholars Board of Directors donated a total of 
$1,600 to help cover expenses for the tournament. Al Elam and Bill 
Alexander help in this endeavor. Corporate sponsors include Thies 
Distributing, The Morganti Group (Jim Auld, ‘83,) All Florida Tree 
and Landscape (Al McPherson ‘79,) Wayne Akers Ford, Tuppen 
Boat and Tackle, Sign Connect USA, Wachovia Bank, Grand Bank 
of Florida, Solomon, Smith Barney (Rock Tate ‘76) Palm Beach 
Trophies and Plastics and Car Clinic.

Next year’s tournament will be held in early October at Atlantis 
Country Club. The chairman will be Phil Calcagno who did a 
yeoman’s job assisting me with this year’s tournament.

Dave Cantley, President
Lake Worth Dollars for Scholars

2007 GOLF 
TOURNAMENT A 

SUCCESS

TWO NEW 
SCHOLARSHIP 
ENDOWMENTS
Two new scholarship 
endowments were 
established during the month 
of November. Margaret 
Crook Donnelly, Class of ’61, 
announced her intentions to 
create an endowment in her 
name and the family of Al 
Elam, Class of ’52, requested 
the establishment of an 
endowment in his name.

Donations to these 
endowments may be made 
by anyone at any time. 
When the principal amount 
reaches $20,000 scholarships 
will be awarded from interest 
earned on the principle 
during the previous year. 
Donors should make checks 
payable to Lake Worth 
Dollars for Scholars with the 
notation for the particular 
fund you wish to donate to.

Description	  Amount 	  Balance 
Beginning Fund Balance 1/1/07		   38,861.55
		
Revenue		
Donations	  24,015.59	
Endowment Contributions	 8,079.00	
Interest Income	 5,083.36	
		
Total Revenue		  37,177.95
		
Total Revenues and Fund Balance		  76,039.50 	
	
		
Expenses		
		
Scholarships (Note)	 34,250.00	
Endowment Investments	 6,631.00	
Miscellaneous Expenses	  450.00 	
		
Total Expenses		  (41,331.00)	
	
Ending Fund Balance 10/31/07		  34,708.50	
	
Note: An additional $12,750 in scholarships were awarded to students 
attending pbcc. Funding for these scholarships was from LWDFS 
reserves at the pbcc foundation.		

Endowment Investiments as of 11/23/07		
	 Name of Endowment	 Total Value
1	 Barry Grunow	 $73,053.05 
2	 David Cantley	 20,908.35
3	 Dennis & Doris Dorsey	 16,302.46
4	 Karl Easton	 18,309.13
5	 Michael T. Fisher	 14,113.75
6	 Kristen Stanley	 22,143.29
7	 LWHS Alumni	 32,423.20
8	 Eva Norberg	 6,655.68
9	 Robert Fulton	 3,567.99
10	 Betty Milone	 22,007.42
11	 Tommy & Helen Hansen	 23,785.29 
12	 “E.R. “”Buddy”” Goodell”	 18,968.37 
13	 “Watson B. Duncan, III”	 20,893.00 
14	 Margaret crook Donnelley	 12,500.00 
15	 Al Elam	 3,800.00 
	 Total	 $309,430.98 

Lake Worth Dollars For Schollars Foundation
Summary Financial Report

January 1, 2007 to October 31, 2007

+

+


